
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2010

EX.008/10
NEW CORPORATE PLAN 2010-2013 


(Key Decision)


(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item has been included on the Agenda as a key decision although not in the Forward Plan)

Portfolio
Performance and Development


Subject Matter
The Policy and Performance Manager submitted report PPP.01/10 presenting the first draft of the new Corporate Plan 2010-2013.

The Policy and Performance Manager reported that the Corporate Plan 2007-2010 would be closed with the Annual Report for 2009, the publication of which would conclude the period of review of the priorities and their implementation.  

Members were requested to consider and comment upon the presentation and content of the draft Plan with a view to seeking continuous improvement in the way the Council delivered services to its local communities; consider how the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, would assist the programme of transformation and financial challenges anticipated over the period 2010-2013; and refer the draft plan to the Overview and Scrutiny Panels for consultation.

The Performance and Development Portfolio Holder commented upon the importance of the new Corporate Plan which would form the bedrock for the future of the authority.  He eagerly looked forward to the possible modification and adoption of the Plan and moved the recommendations set out in the report.

In response to a Member's concern that any delay on the various aspects of the transformation programme may impact upon the new Corporate Plan, the Leader said that he did not anticipate any such delay occurring.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

(1)
That the Executive had considered the presentation and content of the draft Plan with a view to seeking continuous improvement in the way the Council delivered services to its local communities.

(2)
That the Executive had considered how the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, assisted the programme of transformation and financial challenges anticipated over the period 2010-2013.

(3)
That the draft New Corporate Plan 2010-2013 be referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Panels for consultation.

Reasons for Decision
The first recommendation sought comments on both the style and content of the Plan.

The second recommendation centered on the role of the Plan, which was the place to find the details on the new priorities and how they would be implemented.  The programme of transformation was set to review the remaining areas of service delivery, namely Communities, Resources, Economy and Local Environment this year.  Only after those transformations would the detail behind the delivery of the priorities be realised.

The final recommendation would ensure that the Plan was subject to consultation with Overview and Scrutiny.







